
 

 

 
 
 

 
September 29, 2023 

 
 
 
U.S. Department of Energy and Carbon Management 
Office of Fossil Energy and Carbon Management 
Natural Gas Regulatory Activities  
P.O. Box 44375 
Washington, D.C. 20026-4375 
Attention: Docket Room FE-34 
 
 

Re:  Vista Pacifico LNG, S.A.P.I. de C.V. 
 VPLNG Mid-Scale Project 
 DOE/FECM Order No. 4688 
 FE Docket No. 20-153-LNG 
 Semi-Annual Report 

 
 
Dear FERGAS Staff, 
 
 On April 9, 2021, in DOE/FECM Order No. 4688, the U.S. Department of Energy, 
Office of Fossil Energy and Carbon Management (“DOE/FECM”), granted to Vista Pacifico 
LNG, S.A.P.I. de C.V. (“Vista Pacifico”) a long-term, multi-contract authorization to export 
natural gas to Mexico and to re-export liquefied natural gas (“LNG”) from its proposed 
VPLNG Mid-Scale Project to nations that have free trade agreements with the United States 
requiring national treatment in the trade of natural gas (“FTA countries”).  On December 20, 
2022, in DOE/FECM Order No. 4929, the DOE/FECM, granted to Vista Pacifico a long-term, 
multi-contract authorization to export natural gas to Mexico and re-export LNG to non-Free 
Trade Agreement Nations.  One of the conditions of the DOE/FECM’s authorizations is that 
Vista Pacifico file semi-annual written reports (on or before April 1 and October 1 of each 
year) describing the progress of the planned VPLNG Mid-Scale Project.  Vista Pacifico hereby 
submits the semi-annual report covering the period April 1, 2023, through September 29, 2023. 
 
 Vista Pacifico started a technical assessment of different technologies to support the 
feasibility and competitiveness of the project along with the gas supply and commercial 
activities.  VPLNG is currently, under negotiations with Mexico’s Federal Electricity 
Commission (“CFE”) on a long-term Gas Supply Agreement (“GSA”) to secure natural gas 
volumes for the liquefaction facility taking advantage of their excess natural gas and pipeline 
capacity from Texas to Topolobampo.  Vista Pacifico continues working with the regulatory 
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agencies in Mexico to obtain the required permits for the liquefaction facility and continues to 
be on schedule to begin operations as soon as 2028. 

 
Please contact me with any questions regarding this filing.  

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
/s/ Jerrod L. Harrison____ 

     Jerrod L. Harrison 
     Sempra Infrastructure 

488 8th Avenue 
     San Diego, CA 92101 
     (619) 696-2987 
     jharrison@sempraglobal.com 
      

On Behalf of Vista Pacifico LNG, S.A.P.I. de C.V. 
 
 

 


